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   STAFF REPORT   

     

     

 
Report To:  Board of Supervisors     Meeting Date:  April 7, 2016 

 
Staff Contact:  Janice Keillor, Grants Administrator 

 
Agenda Title:  Discussion only: To review and take public comment regarding proposed amendments to the 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG ) 5-year Consolidated Plan to accommodate funding 
recommendations for the 2016-17 Annual Action Plan and to amend the Citizen Participation Plan.  (Janice 
Keillor, jkeillor@carson.org)    
 
Staff Summary:  Due to recent CDBG funding recommendations and necessary revisions to the City's Citizen 
Participation Plan, Carson City is required to amend its Consolidated Plan that was approved in 2014. The U. S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) considers a change in funding allocation priorities to an 
approved Consolidated Plan to be a substantial amendment, which requires grant recipients to undertake 
certain steps in order to amend a plan. These steps include publishing a notice in the paper regarding the 
amendment, holding a public hearing, and  providing a 30-day comment period to ensure that citizens have an 
opportunity to participate in the process.  The 30-day comment period will be open from April 1-30.   

 
Agenda Action:  Formal Action/Motion   Time Requested:  10 minutes 

 
 

Proposed Motion  
N/A 
 
Board’s Strategic Goal 
 Quality of Life 
 
Previous Action   
N/A 

 
Background/Issues & Analysis   
Every five years the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development requires recipients of CDBG funds to 
create a Consolidated Plan to assess their affordable housing and community development needs and market 
conditions, and to make data-driven, place-based investment decisions.  The City must determine its priority 
needs at the beginning of this 5-year period and then make funding decisions based on those needs.  If  
additional priority needs arise during this period that are not already incorporated into the Consolidated Plan, 
and Carson City wishes to fund projects which address these needs, the Consolidated Plan must be amended to 
add the new priorities in order to be able to include these projects in the Annual Action Plan. In addition, HUD 
requires that specific language be included in the jurisdiction's Citizen Participation Plan, which is a mandatory 
element of the Consolidated Plan.  Staff would like to make necessary changes to the language of the Citizen 
Participation Plan as part of the amendment. 
 
Applicable Statute, Code, Policy, Rule or Regulation   
Title 1 of the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974, Public Law 93-383 as amended; 42 U.S.C.-5301 
et seq. 
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Financial Information 
Is there a fiscal impact?     Yes       No 

If yes, account name/number:        

Is it currently budgeted?     Yes       No 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact:        

Alternatives   
N/A 

 
 

 

 

 

Board Action Taken: 
Motion: ______________________________ 1) _________________ Aye/Nay 

                   2) _________________ ________ 

           ________ 

           ________ 

           ________ 

           ________ 

___________________________ 

     (Vote Recorded By) 
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                                   MEMORANDUM 
Board of Supervisors Meeting of April 7, 2016 

 

To:  Mayor and Board of Supervisors 

From:  Janice Keillor, Grants Administrator 

Date:  March 25, 2016 

Subject: CDBG Consolidated Plan Amendment 
 
On May 1, 2014, the Board of Supervisors approved Carson City’s 5-year Consolidated Plan, a 
planning document required by HUD to identify housing and community development priorities 
that align with the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program.  The priority needs 
currently described in the Consolidated Plan are as follows: 
 

 Homeless Facilities 

 Neighborhood Facilities 

 Parks and Recreation Facilities 

 Abused/Neglected Children Facilities 

 Sidewalks 

 Handicapped Services 

 Youth Services 

 Substance Abuse Services 

 Fair Housing Activities 

 General Infrastructure 
 

One of the CDBG programs being recommended for approval in 2016 is the ESL In-Home 
Program, which would fall under the Employment/Training Services priority needs category. In 
order for this program to receive approval from HUD, this category must be added to the plan.  
In addition, based on applications received for 2016 and the critical needs identified for the 
Community Support Services Grant, staff believes that three other priorities should be added to 
the plan in order to fund potential projects in the future. The following 4 priority needs are 
recommended for addition to the Consolidated Plan: 
 

 Employment/Training Services 

 Street Improvements 

 Senior Services 

 Health Services 
 
Also being revised is the Citizen Participation Plan, a required element of the Consolidated Plan 
that describes the steps a jurisdiction must take in order to provide citizens an opportunity to 
participate in the planning, implementation, and assessment of the CDBG programs and 
projects. Staff will add details on the amendment process and the CDBG application review 
process.   
 

 



CARSON CITY, NEVADA 
CONSOLIDATED MUNICIPALITY AND STATE CAPITAL 

 
 

 

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE 

201 North Carson Street, Suite #3, Carson City, NV  89701 - (775) 887-2133 (775) 887-2107 fax 

The 5-year Consolidated Plan amendment will be open for public comment from April 1-April 30. 
Notice was posted in the newspaper on March 20 and copies are available at the Planning 
Division, City Hall, the Library, Partnership Carson City, and on the City’s website. 

 

REQUIRED ACTION: 
 
There is no action required at this time. Staff will bring back this item to the May 5 Board of 
Supervisors meeting for final approval after the 30-day comment period is complete.  The Board 
of Supervisors may recommend additional modifications with the final adoption of the Plan. 
 
Please contact Janice Keillor (jkeillor@carson.org) at 283-7069 or Lee Plemel 
(lplemel@carson.org) at 283-7075 if you have any questions regarding this memo or the 
Consolidated Plan amendment process.  
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